VILLAGE OF CUYAHOGA HEIGHTS
COUNCIL WORKSHOP
MAY 23,2012

ROLL CALL: BIRO, BLOAM, CONTIPELLI, DUSZYNSKI, FARAGONE, HARRIS

ISSUE 13:

Clerk’s Update

COMMENTS:

ISSUE 2:

Clerk Unger provided Council with a financial overview as of May, 2012. Noted the
General Fund balance had grown by approximately $625,000 since the beginning of the
year. Expected General Fund revenue is $9,093,675. Revenue through May is 45% of
estimated revenue indicating the revenue is right on track to hit estimated totals.
Transfers totaling $953,000 must be made from the General Fund by year’s end so the
increase in the General Fund is normal and needed to cover these transfers. Transfers to
consider for 2013 include $250,000 for the Home Grant Program, $100,000 for the Sewer
Users Fund while keeping the General Fund at $2,000,000. Recapped the Street Funds
(201-204), the balance of $693,000 can be used for any street related projects. Recapped
the Capital Projects Fund (412) and noted the balance is $625,000. Mayor Bacci noted
that some of the 2012 expenses are actually carryovers from the 2011 budget. Discussion
of various capital projects and expenses occurred. The available 2012 balance is
approximately $500,000. In summary, the Village is financially sound. Councilwoman
Biro noted that the street funds required an increase in appropriations in order to fund the
Harvard Road projects. Discussion regarding funding the project and ensuring enough
revenue was available occurred. Mr. Unger stated the expense of the project can be
divided amongst multiple funds and with the estimated revenue in 2012 the funds would
be available. Additional discussion occurred regarding encumbrances, including the
police cruisers, garbage cans, lift arms, and Capital Projects fund.

Mr. Unger explained the Village has been approached by LineWeaver, a deferred
compensation company at the request of the Fire Department. Legal has stated it is
acceptable. Mr. Unger has requested legislation be approved at the next Council meeting.
Consensus from Council is to add them as an employee option.

Signal Enhancement Upgrades

COMMENTS:

Mr. Sciano provided a summary of signal enhancement upgrades and samples from other
communities for mast arms and appearances. He noted that there is a signal that is
obsolete and must be replaced because of functionality issues. Mr. Sciano explained that
to have URS replace in current format it would fall within the $800,000 of the Harvard
Road Project, but to install mast arms it would exceed $800,000. Mr. Bloam stated he
believes it should be the mast arm and fall within the Western Reserve theme of the
Village. Estimated cost for a decorative mast arm would run approximately $60,000 for
the larger span. The smaller spans would be $15,000 for basic galvanized and double for

MAY 23, 2012 /Workshop Minutes















